Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, February 12, 2009
Attendees:  Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Dave Cunningham, Pat Davis, Marianne Dent, Connie Flickinger, Jackie Girouard, Lourdes Hasson, Terry Junek, Madge Luquette, Charlene Lusk, Jane Packard, Jackie Palmer, Jay Pritchard, Punnee Soonthornpoct, Jan Stallone, Manuelita Ureta, Betty Vermeire, Jean Webster, Ginny West, Jim Waldson, Mary Dabney Wilson

The meeting was called to order by President Betty Vermeire at 6:40pm.
Business Meeting
Treasurer’s Report:  Lourdes reported that we currently have $1834.00 in our TMN account.

Committee Reports
Membership:  Jackie G. will now be the person to whom we should send our advanced training and volunteer hours.  The membership committee has created a new easy way to regularly report hours.  They will send an email that we can simply add information to and hit “reply.”  The first such email will go out tomorrow for a trial run.  Those who prefer the traditional email method can send their advanced training and volunteer hours directly to Jackie Girouard at jackiegir@suddenlink.net.
Volunteer Services:  This committee still needs a chair.  Several upcoming opportunities include the Backyard Bird Count 2/13-16 (watch the feeders or other birding spots several times during the duration of the count); 2/28 Workday at Sabine Woods: This is the best place on the upper Texas coast for watching the spring bird migration.  It sustains damage from Hurricane Ike and desperately needs repair.  Bring your own tools; no rest rooms.
Dwight asked for volunteers to help judge entries in the local 4H Photography Contest.  Additional judging will take place next Thursday.  Sign up with Dwight.

Saturday, 2/21 is a work day at Texas Cooperative Wildlife Extension (TCWC) to finish the pond.  Dwight will send an email.  Bring hoes, rakes, garden tools, and gloves.  There will be lots of weeding.

Advanced Training:  Terry Junek mentioned several pre-approved upcoming opportunities including several Master Gardener Earth Kind workshops on Saturday, February 28:  composting and vermiculture by Margit Moores (8:30-9:15) and rainwater harvesting by Justin Mechell (11:30-12:30).  Rainwater harvesting will also be taught at a Saturday workshop at Producers Coop in Bryan on Saturday, March 7 by Montgomery County Master Gardeners.  Finally, Producers will also host Dr. Barron Rector on Saturday, April 4 to demonstrate plant identification.  Producers Saturday workshops are 11am-noon.
Birding 101 trips through Lick Creek Park (the first Saturday of each month, including Saturday, March 7 at 8:30am) are a good chance to gain advanced training in survey methods (helpful for Bioblitz); meet in the main parking area.

Bioblitz:  April 3-4:  Bioblitz is coming up again!  This is a 24-hour count of all species and is also a great way for the community to learn about the environment and to interface with scientists.  Jane Packard said they need volunteers to help with the survey and to help do fun activities with kids (Kidblitz).  

Training:  No report.

Newsletter:  Manuelita reported that the newsletter committee will put out three issues instead of four annually.  The next issue will be out around the end of February.  They will highlight four TMN-BV per issue.  Please send in stories, thoughts, poems, pictures, and things for the identification column.

Outreach:  Jim W. added information about Bioblitz.  We will have a table for kids to make pine cone bird feeders.  About 10-15 people are needed throughout the day.  This is also a very good time to recruit for TMN-BV.
Earth Day is on April 18 in downtown Bryan.  Again we will have a table for kids to make pine cone bird feeders.  Volunteers are needed.

Publicity:  No report.

Social Committee:  Madge is now in charge of snacks for our meetings.  Please sign up to help out with this.  
The last Friday of every month TMN-BV has a social evening at a local restaurant.  The February meeting is at Gina’s (directions on web site).  

Send suggestions for social activities to Jo Anne.  One possible trip is a canoe/kayak trip on the Little Brazos or in Gause.
Historian:  No report.

Web Master:  Jackie P. wanted to remind everyone who sets up meetings and events that she needs to stay in the loop.  She will keep the calendar updated, but she needs to be included in the emails about dates and times.
New Business and Announcements
Book Club:  Book club meetings do not count as volunteer time, but are a lot of fun.  The meetings are on the third Tuesday of every month.  The next meeting is on 2/17 at 6:30pm.  The book is Last Child in the Woods.  Contact Jackie G. for more information (jackiegir@suddenlink.net).  
Jane motioned to adjourn.  Jim W. seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm.

Lucas Gregory of the Texas Water Resources Institute spoke about water resources in Texas.  It was approved for Advanced Training credit.

